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FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES 
February 23, 2021 

9:15 am 
Attendees: 
Michael Colling, Committee Chair 
Nicholas Bice, Trustee 
Jason Schimpf, Trustee 
Joe Collins, Fund Chair 
Paul Laracy, PERMA 
Emily Koval, PERMA 
Karen Kamprath, PERMA 
Brandon Lodics, Conner Strong 
Jozsef Pfeiffer, Conner Strong 
Diane Peterson, Conner Strong  
 
The Finance Committee met to follow up on the Artemis Discussion from the prior Finance Committee 
meeting. Mr. Lodics provided an overview of the Functionality, Value and available reports which is 
outlined in the memorandum attached. He also introduced Ms. Peterson as she has been critical in 
helping evaluate and troubleshoot some of the challenges we have had with Artemis. He said Artemis 
was to be used as a data warehouse to securely store data that would be updated with ESI, Aetna, AHA 
and Benefit Express information quarterly. He said the data is reconciling within 1% of the carrier 
information. He said there were a few additional reports that were included the first being a dashboard 
which shows an overall summary of how the fund operated in 2020 vs. 2019. The 2nd report was a Covid 
19 report and the 3rd a dashboard that showed a snapshot of how the Fund is operating. 
 
 Mr. Lodics said they were able to dig deeper and see how the Fund operated in 2020 due to Covid as far 
as what age population was impacted the most, where the most dollars were spent and how many tests 
were done and how many were positive. He the information provided from these reports can also be 
used by Guardian Nurses and for stop loss reporting. He said the information can also be used by the 
Fund Actuary when developing the budget. Mr. Lodics said one of the most significant things they 
became aware of is that the Fund data is too large to be handled in house. He said in the past year 
between AHA and Aetna they received over 1 million claims. He said within each claim there are 10-20 
different items and when trying to manipulate that volume in our system to provide some of these 
customizable reports can crash our system.  
 
Ms. Koval said one other thing that she thinks would be beneficial for this group because of the Wellness 
program is we can take the gaps in care and see where the Fund needs assistance and where to focus 
wellness on. Mr. Lodics said this will also help enhance the program Managers report.  
 
In response to Trustee Collins, Mr. Lodics said their intent today was to show the committee that the 
system is operating, reconciling and the reports are producing. He said have only scratched the surface 
and this will only lead to more valuable reports. HE said they are confident they are now where they 
need to be to take the program to the next level. Mr. Lodics said the memo includes 3 action items for the 



 
 

2 
 

SHIF meeting the first being the budget adoption. He said the next two items are updating the program 
manager’s contract and the ratification of the payments.  
 
In response to Trustee Colling, Mr. Lodics said he was not properly educated on the benefits of the 
system at the last meeting. He said since then he has been brought up to speed on this and has been able 
to reevaluate. Ms. Peterson said Conner Strong & Buckelew has invested in several in house an outside 
vendors for data warehouses with a being concern being reconciliation and security. She was brought 
back onto the team in August to start to evaluate and study Artemis. She said they did a change 
internally to make sure that this received the right resources and dedication that it needs.  
 
The Committee thanked everyone for the update and further explanation.  Chair Collins said if we are 
spending the money he wants to make sure this is utilized to the full potential. The Committee is in 
agreement to leave the line item in.  
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